Number: PL-320

Date: March 26, 2002
From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)
Subject: Mandatory Dialing Postponed - 248/947 NPA Overlay (Michigan)

On April 17, 2001, the Michigan Public Service Commission (“Commission”) issued an
order in Case No. U-12721 directing the implementation of an all services overlay for the
relief of the 248 NPA. Under that order, NPA 947 was assigned to serve the same
geographic area as the existing 248 NPA. A five-month permissive dialing period began
on January 26, 2002, and was to continue until the start of mandatory dialing on June 8,
2002.

On March 21, 2002, the Commission amended its original order and directed that the
permissive dialing period for the 248 NPA be extended for an additional 90-days, and
established September 7, 2002 as the revised date for the start of mandatory dialing.

Questions may be addressed to Frank Colaco, Senior NPA Relief Planner-Central
Region, at 973-740-9100, or at e-mail: frank.colaco@neustar.biz.




